
 
 

 
 

October General Meeting 

Tuesday, October 10, 2017 

 

 

Attendees: 

Tara Buss   Steven Gimbelman                          Jennifer Reisinger                      

Lena Nicholson             Crystal Marsh    Danielle Gibson                      

Amy Dimes                           Courtney McCormick                     Stephanie Collura                   

Marci Klein                          Patricia Pecoraro                           January Nicoletta 

Nancy Morin   Kristie Tierney  

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:10. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance/Welcome Back 

 

1. Executive Board Reports 

 

a) Patricia Pecoraro / Danielle Gibson– Co-Presidents 

Thank you everyone for coming to our meeting! 

Saver Cards – We are doing a saver card this year.  We have order forms here.  

The card is the size of a credit card.  The establishments on the card are local.  

Cards should be coming in on Friday and they will be distributed through the 

schools.    Cards can be purchased at a later date as well. 

Open Board Position - Still looking for a Student Activities Director.  The Student 

Activities Director does not need to attend the student activities.  The director is a 

contact person and answers questions from the chairs.  

 

Harlem Wizards game – Will be March 15th. 

 

b) Courtney McCormick - Vice President 

Spiritwear-  The store is officially closed.  Most spiritwear has been distributed to 

the schools.    Spiritwear is always still available.  We will open the store in 

November and there may even be some new designs available.    

Movie Night – THIS FRIDAY Sing is the movie.  It is a free event for families and 

friends.   There is a company this year setting up the screen and the sound 

system so the volume won’t be an issue.  It’s a giveback to the community, not a 

fundraiser.  Come check it out.  You don’t need to register.    
 



KidStuff Coupon Books – If you happen to still have a KidStuff coupon book at 

home and you don’t want to purchase it, please send it back to school with your 

child. 

 

c) Amy Dimes - Fundraising / Sponsorship 

         Fall Social – Friday, November 3rd 7-11 pm.  Tomorrow is the second meeting  

 for the planning of the social.  Please come join us.  There will be dinner,   

 dessert, and live music.   

 Fall Social Sponsorship Opportunities – We are hoping to have some of our  

 cocktails sponsored as well as a cigar rolling sponsor.  We are also doing  

 a cork pull and asking for wine and liquor donations.  We also need a favor  

 sponsor. 

           There are additional sponsorships available on the newsletter and the app.  

 

d) Stephanie Collura- Communications Director 

Registration - Phase 1 of registration is complete.  302 families have registered 

thus far.  We also have 75 teachers and staff registered.  Phase 2 is open, but you 

can’t select volunteer opportunities in the registration.   Once registered, all 

registrants should receive an email for the Directory App.  Directory Spot (the 

new directory app) has all emails listed.   Members are able to edit information 

on the app if there is a typo/change. 

 

e) Student Activities Director – WE NEED YOU!! 

                

f) Kristie Tierney – Assistant Treasurer 

 

g) Nancy Morin – Treasurer 

August Treasurer’s Report: 

Ending book balances: 

- checking $9,400 

- gaming $ 2,665 

- savings $41,681 

       Notable income: 

- $78 from Amazon Smile 

      Notable expenses: 

- $149 for the website 

- $92 for the teacher’s welcome back breakfast 

 

 

Amazon Smile – If you do a lot of shopping on Amazon, shop at Amazon Smile 

(smile.amazon.com).  You can select the Colts Neck PTO as your charity and a half of a 

percent of whatever you buy goes to the PTO.    

 



h) Marci Klein – Secretary 

Approve August Treasurer’s Report (January Nicoletta, Tara Buss) all were in 

favor. 

Approve September Meeting Minutes (Steven Gimbelman, Crystal Marsh) all were 

in favor.  

Approve Lena Nicholson for Student Activities Director (Tara Buss, Steven 

Gimbelman) all were in favor. 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned 7:25. 

 

 

 


